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An analysis of public policy issues and how they
affect MRS members and the materials community...

How Materials Researchers Can Invest in Future Science and Technology Politics
In light of the ever-changing dynamics

in the U.S. Congress and the Presidential
Administration and the efforts to balance
the federal budget, the materials commu-
nity needs to carefully examine how its
involvement in the political process can
help shape future policies in science and
engineering education and in federal
funding of research and development
(R&D) programs. Participating in the
political process are critical for two rea-
sons. First, science and technology poli-
cies are receiving much attention due to
the transformation of research focus from
defense to civilian R&D. Second, all dis-
cretionary federal funding levels—of
which science is part—are diminishing
due to the focus on balancing the budget.
Though the short- and long-term political
impact on the materials community may
be unclear, this article will describe strate-

gies that materials researchers can imple-
ment to help weave the materials com-
munity perspective into the future needs
of the country.

Legislators and policymakers are keen
on serving and representing the views of
their constituents to the best of their abili-
ty. Lawmakers operate typically as gener-
alists and look to their community for
expertise in many areas as they explore
issues, policies, and laws. Relationship-
building is the keystone of forging an
effective dialogue with any congressional
representative. Developing long-standing
relationships built on trust, mutual
respect, open communication, and enthu-
siasm in serving as a resource for the leg-
islator will reap benefits for the materials
community. Rather than writing letters of
complaint, the role of a materials scientist
is to inform the legislator on how a scien-

tific issue or program affects her or his
state's economy, for example, or society
as a whole. Advocates provide the sub-
stance and the legislators decide how to
get ideas and laws accepted by their
peers. Materials researchers can engage
legislators by setting up a meeting in their
home districts or inviting them to the lab-
oratory for a site visit to foster an under-
standing of the outcome of the research
and development, and to exhibit how the
laboratory benefits the local community
in terms of jobs, outreach, or education.
Bringing key science- and technology-
related issues onto the legislators' radar
screen in annual doses will prompt them
to be more alert to the materials commu-
nity's concerns when science-related leg-
islation is offered in committees or on the
House or Senate floor.

The Materials Research Society can
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motivate increased dialogue and under-
standing between the materials communi-
ty and congressional members and their
staff. Many creative and effective mecha-
nisms can be designed to reach MRS mem-
bers at all levels. The vehicles are already
in place: MRS Bulletin, the MRS Website,
biannual meetings, and district and uni-
versity chapter meetings. Implementing
such resources helps to mobilize the mate-
rials community to support global ideas
on science and technology.

These venues provide a conduit for
educating MRS members on effective
ways to grab legislators' attention, for
alerting MRS members on current legisla-
tive activity which would be of profes-
sional interest to them, and for dissemi-
nating relevant resources and useful tools
that MRS members could use when meet-
ing with legislators. The July 1996 issue of
MRS Bulletin announced the release of a
Department of Commerce report entitled,

"Federal Research and Development
Program in Materials Science and Tech-
nology" (http://www.doe.gov/doe/
whatsnew/reports.html), which could be
used as an effective platform for organiz-
ing workshops and visits to legislators.
Working in concert with other profession-
al societies to develop resources for its
members can reduce the workload and
also build an invaluable network.

Immersing scientists in the congression-
al arena is yet another mode of expanding
a mutual understanding between science
and politics. The materials and optics com-
munity took a very bold step in sponsor-
ing a Congressional Fellow to work with a
member of Congress. Materials Research
Society/Optical Society of America Con-
gressional Fellows learn about the inner
workings of Congress and the resolution
of scientific issues while acting as technical
and scientific resources for science and
technology-related policy decisions.

MRS/OSA Congressional Fellows can
share their insights and experiences with
the materials community.

Being science activists does not mean
scientists must immerse themselves in
partisan politics. Science has an essential
role in government, and only through
cooperation and communication can
materials scientists provide the most
sound basis for leading the U.S. govern-
ment through these important times.
Investments in laying the groundwork to
advocate science and technology to
Congress are critical to the materials com-
munity and to the general public.
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Position Tagged Spectrometry...the
revolutionary new technique for X-ray
Microanalysis data acquisition. While
the Electron Microscope rapidly scans
the sample and acquires a high resolu-
tion electron image, X rays are detected
and encoded with the specimen (x,y) co-
ordinates. There is no need to collect
separate images, maps or spectral data.

For more information contact PGT or
visit us on the World Wide Web.

Visit MRS Exhibit
Booth Nos. U425, 427

. . . Only from PGT
OAMM.T.CH

1 2 0 ° S t a t e R o a d * Princeton, NJ 08540 • Tel: (609) 924-7310 • Fax: (609) 924-1729 • Web Site: http://www.pgt.com

Circle No. 34 on Reader Service Card.

16 MRS BULLETIN/NOVEMBER 1996

https://doi.org/10.1557/S0883769400031778 Published online by Cambridge University Press

https://doi.org/10.1557/S0883769400031778

